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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 

PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
 

PROJECT NAME:  LZL EQUITIES INC. (DUNKIN DONUTS) 
PROJECT NO.:   14-02 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 14, BLOCK. 1, LOT 43 
REVIEW DATE:  25 SEPTEMBER 2015 
MEETING DATE:  1 OCTOBER 2015 
REPRESENTATIVE:  MERCURIO NORTON TAROLLI MARSHALL 
 

1. Site plan has been revised to provide additional parking for the Dunkin Donut facility. 

2. Design flow calculations supporting the 400 gallon per day leach field design should be 
submitted.  Information pertaining to the application rate of .8 gallons per day should also be 
provided.  If this is from original plan, provide reference to original design plans. 

3. Septic plan identifies a shallow absorption trench system however, it appears conventional 
laterals are proposed. 

4. Two new pedestrian scale light poles are proposed on the site.  Lighting plan appears to be in 
compliance with Town of Newburgh lighting regulations.   

5. NYSDOT's comments regarding the driveway access should be received along with Ken 
Wersted's review of internal traffic circulation. 

6. Curbing is proposed around a section of the new parking lot to control drainage which will 
discharge via a small section of pipe to the existing swale to the west of the property.   

7. Erosion and sediment control details and the location of erosion control practices should be 
added to one of the plan sheets. 

8. Revised landscape plan has been provided for the Planning Board's review.  Planning Board's 
input on the plan should be received.  It is noted that the dry laid stone walls continue to be 
proposed on the site to address parking in the front yard setback which is not in compliance 
with design guidelines.   
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9. Delivery truck access to the site may be difficult during busy times.  The Applicant's 
Representative should discuss methods of material delivery and possibly restrictions on time in 
which vehicles can access the site. 

10. Note 3, the word raised should be revised to read razed.  No change in elevation is proposed. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

McGoey, Hauser & Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 

 
     
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
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